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Rt Hon Yvette Cooper MP 
Home Affairs Committee 
Committee Office 
House of Commons 
London 
SW1A 0AA 
 
 22 November 2018 
 
 
 
 
Dear Yvette,  
 
I am writing further to my letters of 21 June and 9 October regarding the review of 
applications by Tier 1 (General) migrants refused under paragraph 322(5) of the 
Immigration Rules. 
 
The review has now been completed and I enclose a copy of the final report for your 
reference.  I also enclose a copy of the guidance used by decision makers, which is 
referred to in the report. 
 
Given the wider interest there has been in this review, I am today issuing a Written 
Ministerial Statement and placing a copy of this letter, the report and guidance in the 
House Library.  The Home Office is also publishing the report and guidance on the 
gov.uk website. 
 
 

 
 

Rt Hon Caroline Nokes MP 
Minister of State for Immigration 


